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February 2020 

By Jean Kelly 

The annual Board of Directors meeting 
took place in Washington D.C., allowing 
our board members to participate in the 
47th annual  March for Life prior to the 
meeting, and part of the Catholic Social 
Ministry Gathering (CSMG) after our 
meeting.  Since the CSMG was held at 
the same time as our board meeting we 
were only able to attend on Monday; 
nonetheless, our staff manned the 
NCCW booth during the event.  

All the Province Directors in attendance 
enjoyed an “M & M Ice Breaker” that 
allowed us to learn more about each 
other. The next two days followed with 
reports and presentations on many new 
ideas for our NCCW. The Spirituality 
Commission produced a beautiful Cen-
tennial Prayer Card and distributed them 
to the board. These will be available 
soon for purchase from the NCCW store. 
They also presented an Hour of Prayer; 
watch for the announcement about 
when it will be available. The Leadership 
Commission is reaching out to first time 
attendees and is developing a mentoring 
program. They produced a flyer that can 
be used by all affiliations to promote 
NCCW. The Service Commission intro-
duced the “Friends with Pens” program 
in partnership with the Order of Malta, 
providing an opportunity for members to 
engage in prison ministry from the com-
fort of your own home.  

We had a visit from our USCCB liaison, 
Julia Dezelski, and Tessie O’Dea from 
Cross Catholic Outreach presented infor-

mation on a Mission/Vision Trip with 
Cross Catholic to Guatemala. The Prov-
ince Directors will be bringing all this 
information back to their Councils and 
information will be on the NCCW web-
site. 

We all shared many ideas that we have 
found to be successful in recruiting new 
members and raising awareness of 
NCCW. Contact your Province Director 
for more information. 

We look forward to registration opening 
on February 3rd for the convention – 
please register early! We do not want 
you to miss out! We are still looking for 
more sponsorships for the various levels 
of sponsorship listed on the website. If 
you know of an organization that would 
like to have their company or affiliate 
become an NCCW sponsor, please con-
tact the office.   

February is Black History Month and a 
special time to reach out to the Knights 
of Peter Claver Ladies Auxiliary in your 
area and invite them to attend an event 
or to pray with you.   

February 26 marks the beginning of Lent 
and is the perfect time for each of us to 
do something daily to serve others. 

Happy Valentine’s Day! 

 

https://www.nccw.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/11/Sponsorship-2020-updated.pdf
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The February Member Call features Andrea Cecilli, 

NCCW Executive Director, introducing the 100-year 

history book she authored, as well as NCCW Past 

Presidents Winkie LeFils 1979-1981, Joan McGrath 

1995-1997, Bobbie Hunt 2007-2009,  Patty Johnson 

2009-2011, Sheila Hopkins 2015-2017, and Mari-

beth Stewart Blogoslawski 2017-2019 who will dis-

cuss memories of their terms in office.  

 

 

By Pat Voorhes, President-elect 

My list of New Year’s Resolutions 

from last month’s Connect has 

changed. Check the January Con-

nect (available on the NCCW web-

site in the member resources sec-

tion)  to refresh your memory —  

and then add to the list:  

11. Register for the Centennial Celebration of 

NCCW’s founding. Early Bird Registration ($300.00) 

opens February 3rd and closes May 29th at 4pm EST 

(2:00pm MST). Regular registration ($350.00) closes July 

31st 4:00pm EST (2:00pm MST). There’s an 850 person 

limit so don’t delay.     

12. Contribute to this year’s charity: Arlington 

Catholic Charities Mobile Response Center provides 

curbside assistance to area homeless and poverty-

stricken communities one week each month. Purchase 

deodorant, toothbrush/toothpaste, feminine hygiene 

products and socks and pack them in a gallon “ZipLoc” 

Freezer Bag. Upon arrival at the hotel, put the sham-

poo, soap, and lotion in the bag with the other items 

and deposit it in the designated area.   

13. Participate in the “Lunch and Learn” on Thurs-

day, August 22, 2020 from 1:00pm until 4:00pm. Plan to 

fill up my “Vision Passport” with stamps indicating that I 

visited all the exhibits, the silent auction, and the Com-

mission/committee presentations and drop it in the box 

so I will be entered in the drawing.   

14. Invite my Council sisters to become a member 

of NCCW so we can be entered into the Centennial 

Membership Contest – an $800 value!  Read more 

about it in this Connect!  

From the President-elect 

Centennial Membership Contest  

An $800 value! 

For every new NCCW member that you recruit and 
who signs up between February 1 and May 25, 
2020, your name and the new member’s name will 
be entered in a contest to win the following: 

*Free Convention 2020 Registration 

*Four Nights at the Crystal Gateway Marriott in 
Arlington 

*One ticket to the Friday Night Fundraiser with the 
Jersey Tenors 

 Make sure each new membership application in-
cludes your name so both you and the new mem-
ber can be entered into the contest! 

 All entries must be received in the office by close 
of business May 25, 2020. One winner will be 
drawn on May 30, 2020.  

https://nccw.z2systems.com/neon/resource/nccw/files/January%202020%20Connect%20final.pdf?secureIdCustomer=1&
https://nccw.z2systems.com/neon/resource/nccw/files/January%202020%20Connect%20final.pdf?secureIdCustomer=1&
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Meet Your Candidates for Treasurer 

The Nominating Committee presents the following candidate nominees for the 2020-2022 NCCW Treasurer posi-
tion. The slate is in alphabetical order according to the candidate’s last name. Voting takes place from April 1 – 
May 1, 4:00 PM EST. All individual members and current presidents of affiliates (dioceses, deanery/vicariate, par-
ish) who have provided an email address will receive a voting link from NCCW. Members who do not have an email 
address will receive a ballot in the mail. The complete candidates’ statements, resumes and photos will be posted 
on the NCCW website. Election results will be announced on June 1.  NOTE: Voting eligibility in the upcoming elec-
tion requires an individual member to be current in her dues; affiliate presidents (receiving two votes) must be 
listed on the record 60 days prior to the electronic voting.  (NCCW Bylaws, Article VIII, Section I).  

MARLA JOHNSTON 

DIOCESE OF DALLAS 

“I’m Marla Johnston and I would like to 
be your next NCCW Treasurer. I believe I 
can help NCCW move into the next 100 
years in a good financial position. As a 
CERTIFIED FINANCIAL PLANNERTM, I’m 
familiar with financial statements and 
budgeting. I’m qualified for the Treasur-
er’s position with my experience on the 
Dallas DCCW board and my parish Ladies’ 
Auxiliary Council 12480. As Treasurer, I 

created budgets, reconciled bank accounts and generated and pre-
sented reports. I’ve been in the financial industry for 20+ years so I can 
bring my expertise to the position of Treasurer of NCCW and continue 
to help our organization grow to become more financially secure.”  

NCCW: 2018-2019 Resolutions Committee; 2016-2018 Province Direc-
tor, NCCW Leadership Commission member and Legislative Concerns 
committee member; 2011-2013 Province Board member on Audit 
Committee; Other NCCW experience includes assistance in designing 
Mentoring Guide, New NCCW history brochure and set up of basic 
Excel report for tracking income and expenses for NCCW treasury; Has 
attended 16 past NCCW Conventions. 

DCCW: DCCW President; DCCW Delegate-at-Large for N. Texas Dean-
ery; DCCW Treasurer (prepared budgets, generated Financial reports, 
received/tracked registrations, kept track of income/expenses, made 
deposits, paid approved expenses, collected dues from affiliates/
forwarded NCCW portion & balanced monthly statements) raised 
funds for Bishop Farrell’s Come Home for Christmas Initiative; DCCW 
Silent Auction Co-Chair; DCCW Committee of 1000; DCCW Community 
Concerns Chair; served as President, Vice President (along with chair-
person for numerous committees) for her parish’s Women of St. Fran-
cis CCW.  

EDUCATION AND OTHER EXPERIENCE: Bachelor of Science in Business 
Administration, University of Texas, Dallas; currently Certified Financial 
PlannerTM and Financial Advisor for Ameriprise Financial Services, Inc.; 
Sales and Marketing, Hathaway Inc; Radar Technician, United States 
Air Force; Deanery Vice President, Parliamentarian and Community 
Concerns Commission Chair; Parish Ladies Auxiliary multiple leader-
ship positions; Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion, Lector, 
Sacristan; Clothe-a-Child and Frisco Family Services volunteer  

INTERESTING FACT: In 2001, Marla joined the Catholic Church during 
the Easter Vigil at Prince of Peace Church. 

NADIA NEUMEIER 

DIOCESE OF SALT LAKE CITY 

“I feel that my strong background in 
finances and accounting along with 
my experience in the position of 
Treasurer of two non-profit organiza-
tions (St. George Council of Catholic 
Women) and Women’s Council of 
Realtors (St. George Chapter) would 
be a great asset to the NCCW. I am a 
devout Catholic, a talented adminis-
trator and accountant and a curious 
citizen of Planet Earth, trying to care 

for Creation every step of the way.”  

DCCW/CCW: Representative to DCCW Convention, Salt Lake City; 
St. George CCW President (2019-present). Responsible for all activ-
ities of the CCW (preparing agendas, conducting meetings, imple-
menting board decisions, approval of expenditures); spearheaded 
“Woman of the Year” elections; St. George CCW Treasurer (2017-
2018). Generated budgets and monthly financials; satisfied check 
requests; reconciled monthly CCW ledger with bank statements. 

LEADERSHIP EXPERIENCE: Local Chapter of Women’s Council of 
Realtors: Treasurer (2012-2013) Oversaw bank account and per-
formed monthly reconciliations; generated annual budgets and 
monthly financials utilizing QuickBooksR  software; President-elect; 
President; Past President (2014-2015-2016); Responsible for over-
sight of all chapter activities; Increased membership by 10%; 
Attended National Conventions of the National Association of 
Realtors. 

EDUCATION AND OTHER EXPERIENCE: Bachelor of Arts in World 
History with Minor in Soviet Law, State University of Leningrad, 
USSR; Foreign Currencies Accountant, St. Petersburg, Russia - 
oversaw bank accounts in different currencies; generated quarter-
ly financials/tax reports/communication with foreign customers; 
Sun Hill Homes, LLC, St. George, UT – Accountant and Financial 
Controller; City Creek Living, St. George UT – Active Realtor & As-
sociate Broker with Designation and Certification in ABRR, e-ProR, 
CIPSR, CRSR, GRIR, PMNR & SRESR  
 
INTERESTING FACT: Nadia was born in the middle of the Cold War, 
“behind the iron curtain” in Leningrad, the 2nd largest city in Rus-
sia. 

http://www.nccw.org


By Ruth Warren, Leadership Commission Chair 

tŀǊǘ hƴŜΥ Dƻŀƭǎ 

The new year comes with new resolutions. Have you 
resolved to enrich and reinvigorate your Council? If 
you haven’t had the opportunity to read through the 
NCCW resource, Women Embracing Women, I urge 
you to make some time. One important statement 
sticks in my mind as I reviewed it again for this article. 
“By mentoring other Catholic women, we are ensur-
ing the future of our organization.” Over the next few 
months, we’ll explore steps to establishing a mentor-
ing program in your Councils. 

In this first installment, let’s explore the goals you 
hope to attain by mentoring. Decide on some key 
points before you begin. What are you hoping to ac-
complish by mentoring your members? How will you 
measure the success of your goals? Who will your 
mentors be? How long will the mentoring last? A 
word of advice; don’t set too many goals at once. Let 
the process evolve as the needs dictate. 

Include mentoring as an item for discussion on your 
meeting agenda. Provide a copy of the NCCW re-
source Women Embracing Women to your members 
to review prior to the meeting.  As your Council dis-
cusses and establishes goals, look for members within 
your Council who will be advocates for your group 
and effective mentors. Members with knowledge of 
Council structure and history could help those who 
want to know more about your organization. Mem-
bers of your Council who organize service opportuni-
ties like helping the homeless, child and teen advoca-
cy or food drives could mentor and engage new mem-
bers looking for service opportunities by inviting them 
to assist.  

The opportunity for growth can be fruitful for both 
the mentor and mentee. Involvement and develop-
ment of your members will be key to the success of 
your goals and objectives. We’ll look at that in more 
detail in our next installment. Until then, Happy New 
Year and get busy setting goals! 

 

Leadership Commission:  

Mentoring—The Key to Our Future 
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From the Treasurer 

By Rose Martinet, NCCW Treasurer 

 

Thank you for your donations to our 100 for 100 

fundraiser. So far we have collected $25,282.31. 

Affiliate dues were due on January 1st . Please check 

with your affiliate to make sure they are current and 

will be able to vote at Convention and for the 2020 

election of the NCCW Treasurer.  If you have not yet 

updated the dues form with your current presi-

dent’s contact information, please call the NCCW 

office at 703-224-0990 so that the office records can 

be updated and your new president will receive all 

NCCW correspondence and communications. 

When sending your donations for Catholic Relief 

Services please indicate your Parish/Affiliate name 

as well as the City/State and which CRS program the 

funds are  designated for. 

Thank you so much for your support. 

Our Lady of Good Counsel, pray for us. 

 

There is still time to join The NCCW Birthday 
Club! This was started 10 years ago by Sheila 
Hopkins and will end on May 15, 2020. If you 
joined in 2010 the commitment was $100 per 
year for a total of $1,000.  If you join now and 
make the entire $1,000 commitment by May 15, 
you will be recognized in the 2020 Convention 
Program. There is also a Birthday Club pin.   

The NCCW Legacy Circle is ongoing and you can 

join at any time. Individual members and affili-

ates participate in this program started by Patty 

Johnson; the commitment is $1,000 per year for 

10 years. We hope you will continue to support 

NCCW in this way.   

NCCW Birthday Club 

https://www.nccw.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/03/Mentoring-Women-Updated-2018.pdf
https://www.nccw.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/03/Mentoring-Women-Updated-2018.pdf
https://www.nccw.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/03/Mentoring-Women-Updated-2018.pdf
https://www.nccw.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/03/Mentoring-Women-Updated-2018.pdf
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Service Commission 

By Mary Anne Cummins, Service Commission Chair 
 
February. Valentine’s Day. Cupid. Love. All images 
that fill our minds as we begin our second month in 
the new year. Human trafficking involving sexual 
exploitation of young girls and boys is the total op-
posite of those images. January was National Slav-
ery and Human Trafficking Prevention Month. Feb-
ruary is when we honor and pray to Saint Jose-
phine Bakhita, whose feast day is February 8, which 
is the World Day of Prayer, Reflection, and Action 
against Human Trafficking. Human Trafficking is 
modern-day slavery. Saint Bakhita was subjected to 
slavery in her day but broke free from that yoke. 
 
A Prayer to End Human Trafficking can be found on 
the nccw.org website under Commissions. Saint 
Josephine Bakhita, pray for those trafficked and 
their traffickers and that this scourge may end. 
 
Pray. Host a prayer and/or awareness event on 
February 8th. Whether alongside an action or on its 
own, praying for survivors and perpetrators of hu-
man trafficking “moves mountains” in the protec-
tion of victims and in the fight against forced labor 
and commercial sexual exploitation. 
 
The National Human Trafficking Hotline is 1-888-
373-7888. Call when you suspect human trafficking 
or display in public places. A text message can be 
sent in an emergency to 233733. Visit the website 
humantraffickinghotline.org to learn more about 
how you can help. 
 
In 2018, 10,949 human trafficking cases were re-
ported in the United States, a 25% increase from 
2017. Since 2007, 51,919 cases have been report-
ed. Can you wrap your head around this? 
 
Child trafficking (boys and girls) comes through 
prostitution, pornography, sex tourism, forced 
marriage, sweat-shop work, begging, armed ser-
vices, migrant farming and mining. Venues for 
trafficking are truck stops, computer/phone porn 

By Kathleen Penno, Spirituality Commission Chair 

The Spiritual Advisor provides an important role 

within the National Council of Catholic Women’s 

many levels. 

The title of Spiritual Advisor is given to a person ap-

pointed by the local bishop to support the work of 

Council and to give spiritual advice. We are grateful 

for the gifts and prayers our spiritual advisors bring 

to our Councils.  A wonderful way to show apprecia-

tion is by keeping them updated on Council activities.  

In December, the Archdiocese of Detroit presented 

our new Spiritual Advisor, Father Robert Blondell, 

with an honorary membership to NCCW, enabling 

him access to our resources. After a prayer of instal-

lation a Spiritual Advisor pin was placed on his left 

shoulder. 

The Spirituality Commission is issuing a challenge to 

have 100% participation in enrolling all Spiritual Ad-

visors by our 100th Anniversary Celebration in Au-

gust. 

Contact the NCCW office for enrollment information. 

Pins are available online at the NCCW store.  A short 

installation prayer for a Spiritual Advisor is on the 

NCCW website under prayers. 

Spirituality Commission 

https://www.nccw.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/03/Prayer-to-End-HT.pdf
http://www.humantraffickinghotline.org
https://nccw.z2systems.com/np/clients/nccw/giftstore.jsp
https://www.nccw.org/prayer/
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sites, escort services, and hotel/motel bases or resi-
dence-bases for commercial sex. Sex trafficking is 
rampant at the Super Bowl (Feb. 2, 2020) each year 
as well as in many large events, especially in big 
cities! 
 
Human trafficking of any kind (sex or labor) violates 
a child’s right to be protected, grow up in a safe 
family environment, and have access to an educa-
tion. Victims often suffer from adverse conditions at 
home and in extended family situations. They are 
looking for love, for someone to listen to them and 
love them. 
 
In the USA more children/citizens are victims of sex 
trafficking than labor trafficking. Pimp-controlled 
prostitution and the internet as a “marketplace” for 
sex trafficking are common.  
 
“The seventh commandment forbids acts or enter-
prises that for any reason – selfish or ideological, 
commercial, or totalitarian – lead to the enslave-
ment of human beings, to their being bought, sold, 
and exchanged like merchandise, in disregard for 
their personal dignity. It is a sin against the dignity 
of persons and their fundamental rights to reduce 
them by violence to their productive value or to a 
source of profit.” – Catechism of the Catholic 
Church, no. 2414. 
 
Five pathways to fight human trafficking are listed 
on the nccw.org website – prayer, education, advo-
cacy, mentoring and provisions. “Human Trafficking 
is an open wound on the body of contemporary so-
ciety, a scourge upon the body of Christ. It is a crime 
against humanity.” – Pope Francis. Please join in 
praying to Saint Josephine Bakhita to end this crime 
against our brothers and sisters! 
 

Religious Alliance Against Pornography 

By Karen Painter, RAAP Representative 

World Without Exploitation 

World Without Exploitation “was born of a series of 
conversations among exploitation and trafficking sur-
vivors, human rights and gender justice advocates, 
artists, activists, and direct service providers. We’re 
united in the belief that we won’t end exploitation 
until we confront its root causes. We know that an 
injustice that goes unseen is an injustice that goes 
unchallenged. And challenging a world in which hu-
man beings are being trafficked and exploited is what 
World Without Exploitation is all about.” (World 
Without Exploitation) 
The organization consists of 160+ members. 

Ý World Without Exploitation consists of four 

tracks: Legal Advocacy, Direct Services, Communi-

cations and Storytelling, and Trauma Steward-

ship.    

Ý In July, they hosted a youth-driven, survivor-

centered summit, bringing emerging leaders to-

gether to strategize on how to create an exploita-

tion-free world. 

Ý In October they brought together over 100 World 

Without Exploitation partners in Washington, 

D.C., to stand with /ƻǳǊǘƴŜȅϥǎ IƻǳǎŜ and 

wƛƎƘǘǎпDƛǊƭǎ  to successfully lead the charge 

against a bill that would decriminalize pimps, sex 

buyers and brothel owners. 

Ý World Without Exploitation is publishing a new 

edition of ²Ƙŀǘ ²Ŝ Yƴƻǿ !ōƻǳǘ {ŜȄ ¢ǊŀŶŎƪƛƴƎΣ 

tǊƻǎǝǘǳǝƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ {ŜȄǳŀƭ 9ȄǇƭƻƛǘŀǝƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ¦Φ{ΦΣ  

an essential book for those seeking vetted and 

credible statistics on commercial sexual exploita-

tion, available January 2020. 

 To find out more, visit worldwithoutexploitation.org. 

http://w2.vatican.va/archive/ccc_css/archive/catechism/p3s2c2a7.htm
http://w2.vatican.va/archive/ccc_css/archive/catechism/p3s2c2a7.htm
https://www.nccw.org/commissionscommittees/
https://www.nccw.org/commissionscommittees/
https://www.nccw.org/commissionscommittees/
https://www.worldwithoutexploitation.org/campaigns/human-trafficking-awareness-month-2020
https://www.worldwithoutexploitation.org/about
https://www.worldwithoutexploitation.org/about
https://www.worldwithoutexploitation.org/about
https://www.worldwithoutexploitation.org/about
https://www.worldwithoutexploitation.org/about
https://www.worldwithoutexploitation.org/about
https://www.worldwithoutexploitation.org/about
https://www.worldwithoutexploitation.org/about
https://www.worldwithoutexploitation.org/about
https://www.worldwithoutexploitation.org/about
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Identify and Develop Your Gifts 

Ensuring our future 

By Mary Matheus, LTD Consultant 

100 years in existence, what a milestone!  So how 

will you celebrate this milestone?  Are you planning 

a birthday party, or a celebration including Mass, 

maybe a history lesson of NCCW, or sharing a meal?  

These are all wonderful ways to celebrate this 100th 

birthday. 

But let’s take it a step further….what will you do to 

assure that your CCW flourishes in the months and 

years to come? 

Will you provide training for your members? Offer a 

morning or day of training incorporating information 

on how to recruit, retain and mentor membership.  

You could include icebreakers on how to get to 

know your members, offer tips on how to conduct a 

productive meeting or perhaps a session on those 

Robert’s Rules that most seem to want to ignore.  

Trainings offer opportunities to be together and 

deepen relationships with one another. 

Will you provide information for new members and 

pair them with a seasoned member to learn about 

your Council of Catholic Women? This creates rela-

tionships among your members. 

Will you communicate with your spiritual advisor to 

inform and also ask for advice? Asking for guidance 

can change relationships because your Spiritual Ad-

visor will feel included and valued. 

Will you provide your members with opportunities 

to serve both your parish and community? This 

builds friendships and relationships among mem-

bers and beyond.   

Will you provide opportunities for members to pray, 

to deepen their spiritual lives and their relationship 

with the Lord?   

Do you notice anything about the above action 

items? They are opportunities to deepen and 

strengthen relationships—relationships with our 

members, our Spiritual Advisors and most importantly 

with our Lord. These relationships will ensure growth 

and another celebration for our 200th birthday!   

Remember that the LTD Team would be delighted to 

present a Leadership Training & Development Work-

shop in your area to help you in the process of identi-

fying your gifts and using them to build the best CCW 

ever! Contact us at nccwltdcontact@gmail.com 

By Patty Johnson, Our Lady of Good 
Counsel Award Committee Chair 
 
NOW is the time. Do you know of a 
Council sister who exemplifies our 
NCCW mission statement to sup-
port, empower and educate all 
Catholic Women in spirituality, 
leadership and service? The Our 

Lady of Good Counsel 2020 Award Committee is look-
ing for a few women to be nominated for this award 
that will be presented at the 2020 Convention. We all 
know Council members who are extraordinary wom-
en. Submission requirements and the application will 
be available on nccw.org February 14th. The applica-
tion process will open March 9th. Please make sure 
that your package is complete. It should include the 
nomination form, 2 letters of support, the nominee’s 
resume and answered questions. Incomplete packag-
es will not be considered. Nominations are due to the 
NCCW office by close of business on April 24, 2020.   
 

Our Lady of Good Counsel Award 

mailto:nccwltdcontact@gmail.com
http://www.nccw.org
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Legislative Advocacy 

 

By Jane Carter, NCCW Supporting Member 
 
You may have heard me say, “We need to live out 

our mission statement, it is who we are and what 

we do!”  It is a common theme when I speak or lead 

workshops. I believe in the mission of NCCW, and I 

am constantly looking for new ways to help our 

members live it more fully. 

Think about “Calling All Catholics! Passing Our 

Faith to the Next Generation!” Have you read it? 

Did you order it from the NCCW store, pick up a 

copy at Convention or download it from the mem-

bers’ only pages on our website? Has it been 

“presented” to your diocesan board or at a deanery 

gathering to raise awareness?  

Next question:  Are you using this NCCW resource 

to live out the mission?  Have you used the infor-

mation to ‘support, educate and empower all Cath-

olic women’ you know? Have you shared the re-

source with young families in your parish? Have 

you suggested certain sections to parents of tweens 

and teens? Have you been pro-active and reached 

out to catechists and Catholic school parent organi-

zations?  

Passing Our Faith to the Next Generation is living 

out the NCCW mission—and this resource can help! 

Target specific families in your parish community. 

Create a short cover letter to accompany the pages 

you share (recommended pages are listed below). 

Name the resource and spell out National Council 

of Catholic Women. Include a note reinforcing that 

your Council wants to support all families in your 

parish, especially raising children in the Catholic 

faith. Be sure to say that all women are welcome to 

join your group, and sign it with your affiliation 

name, a contact person and phone/email. Include 

the name of the child and then keep a list so that 

members can pray for them. (Continued on page 9) 

Women of Council:  

Embrace your Mission! 

Make Your Voice Heard! Contact Your Elected Officials 

By Yvonne Pygatt, Legislative Advocacy Committee 

As we move closer to the election season, always re-

member:  our legislators represent US!  

The United States Catholic Bishops urge all Catholics to 

“Make their voices heard in the public square.”  

There are many ways to communicate with your elect-

ed officials: writing letters, sending emails, making 

phone calls, and visiting. Visit house.gov and senate.gov 

to easily find your elected officials. 

It is always nice to send a personal letter that explains 

your position. Make sure you are clear and concise, 

stating the exact action you wish to be taken and the 

reason for your request. Remember to conclude your 

letter by restating what you are asking your elected offi-

cial to do and always thank them for their time. You 

may also consider sending a fax. All contact information 

regarding sending letters and faxes can be obtained 

through visiting the above mentioned websites. 

Another way to contact your legislator is to call them. 

When calling your legislator, you should mention the 

number of the bill and how you wish him or her to take 

action. Be concise, state your hometown, and give 

them your contact information so they can return your 

call.  

Visiting your legislators sends a powerful message to 

your representative that you care passionately about 

the issue. It is highly recommended that you be well 

prepared prior to your visit, having thoroughly re-

searched the issue in question. During your visit you 

should introduce yourself, give an overview, present 

your issues, and ask for a commitment.  For more de-

tailed information on contacting elected officials, visit 

the USCCB’s www.faithfulcitizenship.org. 

https://www.house.gov/
https://www.senate.gov/
http://www.usccb.org/issues-and-action/faithful-citizenship/
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GIVE TO PARENTS after BAPTISM (or during prepara-

tion program)    Pages 2, 4, 5, 25, 27, 37 

GIVE TO PARENTS OF 3rd GRADERS (year after receiv-

ing Communion)   Pages 2, 4, 6, 22, 24, 30, 37 

GIVE TO PARENTS OF HIGH SCHOOL TEENS AND 
YOUNG ADULTS who are working with the leaders of 
these ministries in your parish. If your parish or your 
Catholic high school has formed a High School CCW 
group, share the resources with their coordinator. (To 
start a “Junior CCW” find the step-by-step plan on the 
NCCW website under membership.) You might also 
choose to purchase the entire resource for the leaders 
of youth ministry, DRE and High School CCW.  Pages 2, 
3, 9, 12, 14-15, 16-18, 21, 28, 31, 35, 36 

Call for Bylaws Amendments 

By Diane Tugander 

Like any thriving organization, the National Council of 

Catholic Women periodically amends or revises its 

Bylaws to better serve its membership and the mis-

sion of the organization. Each year at our annual con-

vention proposed Bylaws Amendments are voted on 

by attending Individual Members and Affiliation Dele-

gates. Although our convention is not until August, the 

Bylaws amendment process begins now. 

Any NCCW affiliation or subdivision president or any 

three (3) Individual Members may propose amend-

ments to the NCCW Bylaws. Proposed amendments 

are reviewed by the Bylaws Committee and are then 

presented to the NCCW Board of Directors for consid-

eration at its spring meeting. Notice of the proposed 

amendments approved by the Board is sent to all affil-

iation presidents, subdivision presidents, and individu-

al members forty-five (45) days in advance of our an-

nual convention.   

To allow sufficient time for the Bylaws Committee and 

Board of Directors to consider amendments for voting 

at our 2020 convention, proposed amendments using 

this form must be received by the Bylaws Committee 

Chair no later than April 1, 2020.  A copy of our cur-

rent bylaws may be found here.  

To access the Bylaws Amendment Form, click here.  

http://www.nccw.org
https://www.nccw.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/09/By-Law-amendments-2019.pdf
https://www.nccw.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/09/By-Law-amendments-2019.pdf
https://www.nccw.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/01/call-for-bylaws-2020.pdf
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By Theresa Boscia, NCCW NGO Representative to the UN 

The NGO Committee on Ageing sponsored an event to 

commemorate the 29th Anniversary of the UN Interna-

tional Day of the Older Person. The theme was “The 

Journey to Age Equality.” The world population is age-

ing and this will impact all of us profoundly. The ageing 

population is also the fastest growing population. In 

2019 13.2% of the of the total worldwide population, 

1.0 billion people, were 60 + years old. By 2050 the per-

centage will be 21.4 % or 2.1 billion.  

The UN’s 2030 agenda hopes to “leave no one behind” 

and an age inclusive society will be of the utmost im-

portance. This society will make the promotion and pro-

tection of the human rights of older persons a priority. 

There will be a need for a legally binding instrument be-

cause deep inequalities still exist. In a number of coun-

tries these inequalities have increased. The incomes of 

the super-rich have risen but ordinary citizens are re-

ceiving less generous pensions.   

People are often discriminated against based on age.  

There are no specific  human rights for older persons.   

The over 80 population is also growing and women tend 

to live longer than men. Older women may face not only 

discrimination but also violence.  

Every generation is living a decade longer than the one 

before it. How can we ensure that our seniors make the 

most of these extra years? Governments and the private 

sector need to recognize the contributions of older per-

sons. It’s necessary for them to make a commitment to 

eliminate age discrimination in any form and combat 

elder abuse.  Older persons bring a wealth of diverse 

skills and experiences and are the largest untapped re-

source.  Most older persons are able to and want to 

work longer than they do. This can be facilitated when 

businesses are more flexible and willing to customize 

the work environment.  Productivity is greater in a multi

-generational workforce.  Older persons are not only 

dependent on resources, they also contribute to the 

economy. Besides work, learning also needs to be 

extended, and made life-long. Of course, the cost 

of this would present a challenge. Hopefully, age-

ing will receive the attention it deserves since it’s 

everyone’s future.   

Recently, the Permanent Observer Mission of the 

Holy See to the UN and Aid to the Church in Need 

USA, hosted an important event, “Listening to 

Survivors of Religious Persecution: The Call for 

Religious Freedom.” 

Mr. Edward Clancy, Director of Outreach at Aid to 

the Church in Need USA, pointed out that religious 

freedom is an integral part of human rights. Yet 

we are living in a world that is experiencing a dis-

turbing rise of discrimination against religious 

groups. There has been an increase in antisemi-

tism and Islamophobia. What is not always known 

is that the most persecuted religion in the world is 

Christianity. Two hundred and fifty million Chris-

tians across the world are targeted, with an aver-

age of eleven Christians killed every day in the 50 

worst-offending countries. 300 million Christians, 

or one in seven believers, are at risk of arrest or 

even death. There has been a decline of more 

than 90% in the number of Christians living in Iraq. 

In a single generation the number of Christians has 

gone from 1.5 million in 2003 to 150,000 in mid-

2019. 

East and South Asia are now regional hot spots for 
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persecution against Christians. Fr. Fernando Neville, a 

Franciscan Third Order Regular priest in Negombo, Sri 

Lanka, witnessed the horrific Easter Sunday bombings, 

perpetrated by extremists. He said that the people 

who suffered the most showed the most courage. 

They did not want to take revenge because of the acts 

of a few.   

Sister Ghazia Akhbar, a religious sister of the Daugh-

ters of St. Paul, reported by video from Lahore, Paki-

stan. In her area, Christians are persecuted and dis-

criminated against. They are treated as second-class 

citizens and denied good jobs and housing. There is a 

push for Christians to convert to Islam. People are 

fearful to report abductions and the police often don’t 

intervene.  

Monsignor Romeo Saniel is vicar administrator of Jolo 

in the Philippines. He recalled his own assassination 

attempt seventeen years ago.  Since then, he has 

worked tirelessly for interreligious dialogue. Msgr. 

Saniel explained that young people without education 

and jobs are vulnerable to radicalization and recruit-

ment. The Catholic Church supports non-violent 

efforts and offers trauma healing. 

Katalin Annamária Bogyay, Ambassador Extraordinary 

and Plenipotentiary and Permanent Representative of 

Hungary to the UN, explained how her country, after 

living under the Iron Curtain, is fully committed to 

promoting freedom of religion. “Hungary Helps” has 

supported persecuted and forgotten Christians in Iraq 

with humanitarian assistance and scholarships. 

Ambassador Cherith Norman Chalet, Acting Deputy 

Representative of the United States to the United Na-

tions, stated that there is no true freedom without 

religious freedom. The goal of the US is to promote 

accountability and ensure justice.  Prosperity and se-

curity follow when freedom of religion is allowed to 

flourish. She addressed those who were survi-

vors of religious persecution with this statement, 

“We stand with you and for you.  America’s com-

mitment to religious freedom will never waver.”             

 

“MAKE ME A CHANNEL OF YOUR PEACE”  

THE WUCWO NORTH AMERICAN REGION 

CONFERENCE  

25 AUGUST 2020  

Please make plans to participate in WU-

CWO’s North American Region Confer-

ence to be held at the Crystal Gateway 

Marriott, Arlington, Virginia on August 25, 

2020 from 9:00AM-5:00PM.  

Click here for the Registration Form 

https://www.nccw.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/01/Registration-Form.pdf

